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July 30, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits a motion and report that responds to the 2015/2016 Biennial Budget Ordinance, Ordinance 17941, Section 105, Proviso P1, which restricts expenditure of $5,000,000 until the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks transmits, by August 1, 2015, a solid waste interlocal agreement review report, and a motion that accepts the report.
The proviso requires review and analysis of issues related to community impacts of waste diversion, regional direct waste hauling, differential disposal rates, financial policies, transfer station construction or upgrade or issues identified in Ordinance 17677 that may involve updates to the 2013 amended and restated solid waste interlocal agreement (ILA).
The Solid Waste Division discussed Proviso P1with the Metropolitan Solid Waste Management Advisory Committee (MSWMAC) and also requested input from the Mayors and City Managers of the thirty-two signatory cities to the 2013 amended and restated solid waste ILA. Neither the cities nor the Solid Waste Division propose any revisions to the ILA at this time.
The Solid Waste Division and MSWMAC, however, are continuing to work collaboratively to address the issues identified in Proviso P1. Some of the issues (community impacts of waste diversion, regional direct waste hauling and transfer station construction or upgrade) are considered in the Transfer Plan Review Part 2 Report that was transmitted to Council on June 30, 2015. Other issues will be addressed in the Comprehensive Solid Waste Management Plan (Plan) process that is underway. Several financial policies and recommendations are being proposed to be included in the Plan. Such policies would support the Strategic Plan goal of financial stewardship by ensuring that the Solid Waste Division continues to operate in a fiscally responsible manner.

It is estimated that this report required 20 staff hours to produce, costing approximately $1500.

Thank you for your continued support of the Solid Waste Division’s work to provide environmentally-responsible and efficient solid waste service to the residents and businesses of King County.

If you have any questions, please contact Pat D. McLaughlin, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4501.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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